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Head Teacher’s Message 

 

Dear families,  

There is lots of exciting news to share from last week and things happening 
this week which I want to share with you all. 

Year 6 – Got their ties! 

I had the pleasure of awarding our current Year 6 team their ties last week! 

It is a rite of passage here at Trinity Road, when you get in to Year 6, you get 
awarded your tie. These ties represent the responsibility of being a role model 
and being the oldest children in the school. The Year 6 children couldn’t have 
been more proud. Thank you to you all if you supported with lessons on how 
to tie these at the weekend!  

Congratulations to our School Kitchen  

Last week our school kitchen and our school catering team were officially 
awarded their Food Hygiene rating of 5! The highest rating! 

Thank you to this team for all their hard work to keep everything going so 
smoothly given recent absences. 

The Circus Is Coming To Town! 

The date has changed for the circus that has been organised by the Friends of 
Trinity (FOT) – this is now on SUNDAY 3RD OCTOBER. Tickets are on sale 
through FOT and they will be selling them tonight after school on the play-
ground. We look forward to seeing you there.  

Trinity Road School Street 

You may have seen in the local press that Essex Highways are proposing intro-
ducing a School Street in Trinity Road. The idea of a School Street is that the 
road is closed to traffic, except for access, around drop off and pick up times.  



I'm sure you will agree that this will be great to ensure the safety of our chil-
dren at extremely busy times outside our school gates. This is still very much in 
the planning stage, and we are working with all agencies involved to ensure 
that it works well for our school and the local community.  

Part of the planning process involves you; the parents and carers of our chil-
dren. Therefore tomorrow, Tuesday 21st September, a pop-up will be taking 
place on the school playground from 2:50pm to enable you to find out more 
information. The Safer Greener Healthier team at Essex County Council are 
launching a survey from today to 3rd October here:  https://
consultations.essex.gov.uk/sustainable-travel-planning-team/chelmsford-
school-streets-survey  

If you could spare five minutes to answer the questions, they would be very 
grateful.  

Reception Baseline Assessments 

Currently the Reception Team are undertaking Reception Baseline Assessments 
– these are an assessment for children in reception to measure their progress 
in primary schools from 2021. These assessments are delivered one to one by 
our Reception Teachers. We were part of the pilot project for this from the 
Government previously and our previous input has helped to shape the current 
assessments. 

Parent Governor Elections 

We have a vacancy for a Parent Governor here at Trinity Road. I have included 
some additional information about this role and if you wish to nominate your-
self, there are details about how you do this.  

Have a super week everyone. 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 

Headteacher 

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/sustainable-travel-planning-team/chelmsford-school-streets-survey
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/sustainable-travel-planning-team/chelmsford-school-streets-survey
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/sustainable-travel-planning-team/chelmsford-school-streets-survey


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 96.5%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 96.1—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 96% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 95.9% 

Crystal Could do better 

Sapphire Could do better 

Topaz Good 

Moonstone Good 

Amethyst Outstanding 

Diamond Good 

Opal Could do better 

Jet Could do better 

Jade Good 

Ruby Could do better 

Emerald Could do better 

Turquoise Outstanding 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Week 2 

 

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

Bikeability—Year 5 

 
All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   



Summer Festival a Fantastic Success! 
What a fantastic Summer Festival we had last week! Thank 
you so much to everyone that attended and who made it such 
a lovely atmosphere. You’ll be delighted to know that we 
made an incredible £1,600! 
 
We must say a special thank you to Glee Club, Choir, and to 
Katy Forkings for the entertainment that made the day so 
memorable. Wherever we looked we saw smiling faces -  es-
pecially from the children who were driving around the school 
playground! 
 
The Festival wouldn’t have happened without so many people 
giving up their time and energy for weeks on end in the run 
up to the event, and all through the day itself. If you know 
someone who helped out on the day or helped prepare, 
please make sure they know how much their help counted!  
 
Finally, if you didn’t get the chance to attend but would like to 
donate, please visit  
www.friendsoftrinity.com 
 
PS - Want to know the lucky Grand Prize Winners? They’re 
all on the next page… 
 
SEND Meeting this Friday 
We had a lovely meet up recently at our first meeting for par-
ents of children with SEND. The next meet up is scheduled 
for this Friday, 12th July, after drop off in the church hall. If 
you have any questions about the meet up, please feel free to 
email us at friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
At the EYFS/KS1 disco, we will be offering water-based tat-
toos free of charge. Parents/carers will need to authorise this 
using the Tattoo Permission Slip. The children must bring in 
their £2 and Tattoo Permission Slip ON THE DAY of the Dis-

 

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates 

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certifi-

cates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badg-

es are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following 

Friday for the next children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Learning Star 

Award 

Super Writer 

Award 

Crystal Daisy King 

Sapphire Calida Naylaa 

Moonstone Aravi Aimee 

Topaz Jasmine Jack 

Amethyst Brilliant Izzy 

Diamond Freddie Isabel 

Opal Wren Casey 

Jet Teddy Bella 

Jade Edward Jude 

Ruby Annmiya Ishaan 

Emerald Thomas Nuhan 

Turquoise Franklin Nesheli 

http://www.friendsoftrinity.com
mailto:friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk


Year 6 Secondary School Applications 

The application period for admission to Year 7 in secondary schools for Septem-
ber 2022 opened on 10 September 2021.  

From this date, parents/carers of current Year 6 Essex resident children will be 
able to make their applications using the website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.  

Please be aware that the Council will not be sending out letters to parents/carers 
about applying. All of the application information is published on the website 
above. 

The closing date for applications is 31 October 2021. 

Please speak to the School Office if  you need help completing the application. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essex.gov.uk%2Fadmissions&data=04%7C01%7C%7C9b10f8c6d9cd4eca72ce08d96df8c3b1%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637661737457562160%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI


TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

17/09/21 In school time Jade class swim-

ming lessons 

Permission letter 

sent to parents 

21/09/21  3.30pm to 

5.30pm 

Years 1 to 6 

Learner Confer-

ences  

Letter  sent 

22/09/21  4.30pm to 

7.30pm 

Years 1 to 6 

Learner Confer-

ences 

Letter sent 

23/09/21  3.30pm to 

5.30pm 

Topaz Learner 

Conference 

Letter sent 

23/09/21  4.30pm to 

5.10pm 

Emerald Learner 

Conference 

Letter sent 

03/10/21 2pm and 4pm Friends of Trinity  

Happy’s Circus 

 

TBC * In school time Individual school 

photos 

 

25/10/21 to 

29/10/21 

 Half term  



 Improving School Communications with ParentMail and Our 

School App 

Please be aware that we have two parent communications: 

 OurSchool App – is a communication system that we use to enable you to book  

 Learner Conferences, pay online for school meals and trips. Please download this 

App on your mobile device. 

On this App you are also able to view the school calendar at the touch of a  

button. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Parentmail App – is a communication system that we use purely for 

 emailing parents.  By downloading this App, any emails that are sent by 

 the school will show directly in here, rather than being mixed in with your 

outlook/gmail inbox. 

 

           

           

           

         

                              

 

 

 Please download both Apps in order to keep yourself updated  

           

           

           

          


